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E-NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME 115 FRIDAY, MAY 19, 2023 

Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 

NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNER’S REPORT 

     I would like to start by thanking the Fire Department, Lake County Red Cross and volunteers from 
Parker Hannifin and Oatey Co. for their hard work bringing Operation Sound the Alarm to Willoughby 
Hills last Friday.  This group installed over 100 smoke detectors in 40 residences to keep our City 
safer.   The smoke detectors installed by the Fire Department and the Red Cross volunteers have a 10-
year battery life, so these homes will be safer for the next decade!    If your smoke detectors are more 
than 10 years old or if you need (or know someone that needs) smoke detectors in their home, the City 
wants to help.  Simply call the Fire Department at 440-942-7207, and they will help coordinate 
installation of new smoke detectors where they are needed.   
 

     Tomorrow is Electronics Recycling Day.  From 9:00 AM until Noon, you can drop off your old 
electronics at City Hall.  Most items are accepted free of charge including: PC's, phones, stereos, 
computer routers, keyboards and VCR/DVD players.   CRT Monitors and TVs can be recycled for $20.00 
each while Printers cost $10.00.  Greenboard IT, our recycling company is committed to fully sanitizing 
any data that may remain on the devices and has a zero landfill policy, so this is a great way to safely 
dispose of your old electronics.  Don't forget to keep gathering any items that you would like to shred as 
Shred Day will be June 3 at the Shoppes of Willoughby Hills Plaza.    
 

     Our Road Program is in full swing.  The City's Service Department is working their way through the 
City repairing damaged areas on our City streets.  We are continuing the rejuvenation process we have 
been using for the last several years.  This process restores some of the materials in the asphalt that burn 
off during road construction, making the road stronger and last longer.  Legend Lane, which was 
resurfaced last summer, was rejuvenated this week.  Pleasant Valley Road (west of the historic bridge) 
has been under construction over the last 2 weeks.  The final course was installed on May 11 and the 
berm installed on May 16.   They will paint the lines on the road to wrap-up the project before the end of 
the month.   As I have mentioned in the past, much of our 2023 road funds are committed to the 
resurfacing of Chardon Road from SOM Center Road to Bishop Road.  That project is scheduled for next 
year, however, ODOT, who is handling the project, requires the City to make its contribution to the 
project this year.    
 

     Trivia Night in Willoughby Hills set a new record Tuesday evening with 11 teams competing.  We 
hope to continue to grow this program, so please mark your calendar for 7:00 PM on the third Tuesday of 
each month and plan to join the competition.  Here are a couple of sample questions from this week's 
competition: 
 

 What Flower is recognized as the Memorial Day Flower? 
 What Famous food brand traces its roots to a chain of restaurants and hotels founded in Cleveland in 

the early 1900's? 

The answers will appear later in this newsletter. Have a great week everyone! 

 

mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov


2 

 

CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

Saturday, May 20, 2023 

ELECTRONIC RECYCLING DAY 

9:00 A.M.—12:00 P.M.—  City Hall Parking Lot 

 

Saturday, May 20, 2023 

HACH-OTIS NATURE WALK 

1:00 P.M.—Meet in Parking Lot 

 

Monday, May 22, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 
 

Thursday, May 25, 2023 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, May 29, 2023 

CITY HALL CLOSED IN OBSERVANCE 

OF MEMORIAL DAY 

 

Monday, May 29, 2023 

MEMORIAL DAY CEREMONY 

11:00 A.M.—Veterans Memorial in front of the Community Center 

 

Thursday, June 1, 2023 

PC-ABR MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Saturday, June 3, 2023 

CITY SHRED DAY 

9:00 A.M.—12:00 P.M.—Shoppes of Willoughby Hills Parking Lot 

 

Monday, June  5, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Wednesday, June 7, 2023 

RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers  
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ELECTRONIC RECYCLE DAY  

 
 
 
 
 
 

    The City has contracted with GreenBoard IT to provide an electronics recycling day for our 
residents on May 20th from 9:00am—noon at City Hall.  GreenBoard IT accepts the following 
material free of charge. However, please inquire if you have questions about specific items.  
 
Material Accepted Free of Charge:  
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     The following items are accepted with charge to the resident.  Final weights and counts will be 
provided with a cost for the items being collected (cash or credit card only please!): 
 
  Item                                                                      Cost   
  Printers                                                         $10.00 per unit  
  TVs                                                               $20.00 per unit  
  Hard Drive Shredding                                  $4.00 per drive  
 

 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

PCs  Unused Printer Cartridges/Toner  Tablets  

Laptops  Cell Phones  Game Consoles/Access. 

Phones  Stereos Paper Shredders  

Cameras  VCR/DVD Players  Mice  

Scanners Routers  Speakers  

Hard Drives  MP3 Players  Networking Equip. 

Servers  Keyboards  UPS  

https://fb.me/e/11bkXTyZS
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May 1st (tentatively end of May completion):   

Ronyak Paving will begin the 2023 Street Resurfacing project with the western 

portion of Pleasant Valley Road, specifically west of the bridge to Chardon 

Road.  Road closure will be limited to only a few select days during work hours 

and will be reopened each night. 

 

 

From the Road Superintendent: 
 

The City’s Service Department continues with asphalt repairs throughout the City.   

Please be patient and mindful of the workers when you’re out and about.  
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POLICE 
 

 

As National Police Week comes to a close, we’d like to acknowledge and honor 
those brave men and women who protect our communities every day and for those 

who have given their lives in the line of duty. We thank and appreciate you for 
serving, protecting, defending, and sacrificing yourselves for others in need.  
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POLICE 
 

 

OPEN POSITION AND TESTING FOR FULL TIME POLICE OFFICER 

     The City of Willoughby Hills has an open Civil Service Test for the position of Full-Time 

Police Officer - testing date range is from 05/17/2023 - 06/07/2023.  

     Willoughby Hills Police Department offers full testing services for the position of Police 

Officer through National Testing Network (NTN). To register with NTN and schedule a test, 

go to www.nationaltestingnetwork.com, select ‘Find Jobs’, then select Law Enforcement Jobs 

and sign up for the Willoughby Hills Police Department.  

When you visit the www.nationaltestingnetwork.com website:  

* Complete the NTN registration process and schedule your test. 

* Review all information related to the Willoughby Hills Police Department (Patrol Officer) 

including minimum requirements, salary, and benefits. 

* Review detailed information about the testing process. 

* Review the Frequently Asked Questions and take an online practice test (if desired). 

     Upon completion of your scheduled exam, scores are automatically forwarded to the 

Willoughby Hills Police Department. Candidates who attain a passing score on the entry level 

exam will be placed on the City of Willoughby Hills eligibility list. The Willoughby Hills 

Police Department will contact candidates on the list and will invite them to participate in 

further stages of the selection process. 

     National Testing Network is a service provided to conduct entry level testing in a 
standardized, professional environment. National Testing Network does not replace the City of 
Willoughby Hills responsibility and decision making in the testing process. All candidate 

results are provided to the City of Willoughby Hills where the final decisions are made. 

https://nationaltestingnetwork.com/publicsafetyjobs/index.cfm
https://nationaltestingnetwork.com/publicsafetyjobs/index.cfm
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VFW Post 4358 will be holding their annual Memorial Day Ceremony at the 

City’s VFW Memorial in front of the Community Center on  

May 29th at 11:00am.   

 

Everyone is invited to the VFW Post Home for an open house immediately 

after the ceremony.  A light lunch and refreshments will be served.  The 

Home is located at 29412 White Road, just a short distance west of 

Rockefeller Road. 

 
 

If you’d like to honor a military service member, please be sure to fill out 

the form located here, at the end of this e-newsletter, or pick up a hard copy 

at City Hall or the Community Center.    

-All donations go to VFW Post 4358 for operating expenses.- 

If you’d like to acknowledge a military service member in our  

Memorial Day edition of the e-newsletter on May 26th,  

please provide the following by May 24th:   
 

- Name of the military service member you’d like to see listed, 

- His/her branch of the military, 

- A picture if you’d like to include one. 

 

This information can be emailed to: 

WHCommunications@WilloughbyHills-oh.gov 

Or feel free to provide the member’s name and branch by calling:   

440.918.8730 

Thank you! 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/2023%20APPLICATION%20-HONOR%20A%20MILITARY%20SERVICE%20MEMBER.pdf
mailto:WHCommunications@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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FIRE 

 

 

     On Wednesday, May 9, 2023 members from Willoughby Hills Fire Rescue 
traveled to Charlotte, Michigan to the Spartan Emergency Response Fire Truck 
Manufacture to look over the chassis for their new rescue fire engine. 
     Chief Gandee, Lt. DiMattia, Fd/Pm Lucic and Martin met with Jesse Sopko from 
Johnson’s Emergency Vehicle Solutions and the Spartan staff. 
     Thank you to Fire Truck Audit/Inspection Lead, Andy Torrence, for taking his 
afternoon to take us through the chassis and the outstanding tour of the entire 
manufacturing campus. It was very impressive! 
     The chassis will next go to Brandon, South Dakota to have the rear body 
assembled and mounted to the chassis. Expected completion is July of this year. 
Spartan has done an outstanding job with sticking to their 440 day estimate. 

 

Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Week is May 21-27.   

EMS is a vital public service. Members of EMS teams provide life-saving care to those in 

need 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Access to quality emergency care dramatically 

improves the survival and recovery rate of those who experience sudden illness or injury.    

Be sure to thank an EMS worker this week for all of the work they do. 

https://www.usfa.fema.gov/ems/ems-week.html
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SMOKE DETECTOR INSTALLATION DAY:  SUCCESS! 

101 alarms installed in 41 homes protecting 90 residents for the next 10 years. 

     On Friday, May 12th, 26 volunteers from the American Red Cross and 5 
Willoughby Hills firefighters installed free smoke detectors with a 10 year battery for 
a number of Willoughby Hills residents. 
 

     Thank you to all of the volunteers including Parker Hannifin and Oatey Co. for 
allowing their employees to volunteer and help make the community of Willoughby 
Hills safer! 
 

     Thank you to Thomas Revolinsky from the Northeast Ohio Region of the 
American Red Cross for helping coordinate this highly successful event. 
 

     If any Willoughby Hills Resident is in need of a smoke detector or their smoke 
detectors are older than 10 years, please contact Willoughby Hills Fire Rescue at  
440-942-7207 
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PAPER SHRED DAY will be on Saturday, June 3, 2023  

from 9am—noon at the Shoppes of Willoughby Hills 

 

Start gathering documents and paperwork you’d like to have shredded and 

bring them over to the Shoppes’ parking lot on June 3rd! 

SHRED DAY / RECYCLE 
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UPCOMING RECREATION EVENTS: 

 

Saturday, May 20th 

Hach-Otis Nature Walk with John Lillich 

37142 Skyline Drive 

Walk begins at 1:00 (meet in parking lot); no registration required. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 17—July 21, 2023 

Willoughby Hills Safety Town 

Class Size is limited so click here to register or  

fill out and return the attached registration form! 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

Willoughby Hills MusicFest 2023—Rockin’ the Hills 

Saturday, August 19, 2023 

11:00am—9:00pm 

More details to follow! 

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/Safety%20Town%20application%202023.pdf
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MIND CHALLENGE 

     The Mind Challenge is in its 5th year of competition.  The program, a trivia 
tournament for active seniors conducted throughout Northeast Ohio, has over 650 
players representing over 25 communities this year.  Willoughby Hills hosted 4 teams 
from Willoughby, 2 teams from Willowick and teams from Eastlake and Chesterland.   

     Willoughby Hills Team includes:  Mary Melvin, Sandy Falck, Ira Lorber, Dave and 
Denise Reichelt, Councilman Mike Kline and Mayor Andy Gardner. 

Best of luck Team Willoughby Hills! 
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ARCHITECTURAL BOARD OF REVIEW GUIDELINES 
 

Below is a list of the updated Architectural Design Guidelines as discussed at the March 
16th Planning Commission—Architectural Board of Review Meeting.  If you would like to 
voice your opinion or concerns, please join us at an upcoming PC-ABR meeting held every 

1st and 3rd meeting of the month at 7:00pm in Council Chambers.  Or you can send an 
email to PC-ABR@willoughbyhills-oh.gov. 

mailto:PC-ABR@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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POOL SUBSIDY PROGRAM 

          The Recreation Commission set the City of Willoughby Pool Subsidy Rate at 
their April 5th meeting.  It was then approved by Council at their April 13th meeting.  
Subsidy rates are as follows: 

Season Pass (up to age 59) Resident cost would be $85 (City pays $50) 

 Season Pass (for Seniors 60+) Resident cost would be $75 (City pays $60) 

     The City of Willoughby Hills will be invoiced for the difference of each pass 
purchased. Please call the Mayor’s Office at 440-918-8730 if you have any questions 
regarding this program.    

 

SUMMER BLOCK PARTIES 

     The City of Willoughby Hills encourages Block Parties in the community in order for 
neighbors to get to know each other and enjoy living in the City. 

   
     The City is committed to assist residents who plan a Block Party in their neighborhood 

by:  Providing barriers to block off the street during the event, arranging for a 
representative from the City’s Police, Fire, or Service Department to make an appearance 
at the event (often times with a treat bag for the kids), arranging for the Mayor or Council 
member to visit in order to allow the guests to become familiar with their representatives, 

providing information for your menu planning with contacts from Willoughby Hills 
businesses, and finally to provide an alternate location at one of the City’s Campbell Park 

pavilions if your street would prohibit or make such a gathering difficult. 
 

Click here for a request form to set up a Block Party in your neighborhood! 

Summer 2023 Information  

  Please note that the Fire Department will be 

flushing hydrants over the next couple of  

months.  The time and day this is occurs is 

dependent upon a few factors such as weather, 

available staff, and emergency calls.  Thank you.  

PLEASE NOTE: 

From the Fire Department:   

With the weather turning warmer, people will want to have outdoor fires.   

 

It is important to note that the burning of yard waste is prohibited.    

 

Thankfully, we have curbside yard waste pickup that allows for an alternative  
to burning materials.   

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/BLOCK%20PARTY%20APPLICATION%202023.pdf
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YARD WASTE SERVICE INFORMATION  

FOR WILLOUGHBY HILLS RESIDENTS 

YARD WASTE SERVICE BEGINS ON APRIL 1, 2023  

AND GOES UNTIL NOVEMBER 30, 2023 
 

YOU WILL BE SERVICED WEEKLY ON YOUR TRASH DAY 

 Yellow Bag Service Customers* must contact Republic Services to set up Yard 

Waste Services.  Please call 800-968-7789 to set up. (*See note below regarding 

yellow bag price increase.) 

 Leaf pick up will be handled by the City in the Fall. 

 

DO NOT MIX YARD WASTE AND TRASH 
 

SEE REQUIREMENTS BELOW FOR YARD WASTE SERVICES 
 

 Please make sure that yard waste is in Brown Kraft Biodegradable Paper Bags or in 

your own 32 gallon container clearly marked “Yard Waste.”  
 

 Please also make sure that the biodegradable bags/cans do not exceed 40 lbs. 
 

Any tree branches must be tied and bundled no longer than 4 feet in length and no 

larger than 4 inches in diameter and cannot exceed 30 lbs.  
 

UNACCEPTABLE ITEMS 
 

 Dirt, large rocks and tree stumps, construction debris and landscape timbers are not 

acceptable items and will not be removed by Republic. 

*PLEASE NOTE THAT THE PRICE OF YELLOW TRASH BAGS HAS 

INCREASED.  THEY ARE NOW $40.50 FOR A ROLL OF 10.   

THANK YOU! 
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COMMISSION MEMBERS NEEDED  

  

 The Recreation Commission is seeking new members to assist with the 

planning and implementation of City recreation events including: Pancake 

Breakfasts, the Easter Scavenger Hunt, Fall and Spring Craft Shows, the City 

Halloween Party, Winterfest, Christmas Card Lane, the Holiday Lights Contest, the 

City Photo Contest and Breakfast with Santa.  The Commission is also evaluating a 

potential all day City event (similar to Rock and Roll Day in 2022).   Anyone who is 

interested in becoming a part of the Commission can fill out this application and 

deliver it to City Hall.   

 

The City is seeking to fill the following positions:   

 

Full-Time Road Worker 

Part-Time Property Staff Member 

 

If you or someone you know would like to apply to work with an amazing 

group of people here at City Hall, this is your chance! 

 

Applications for all open positions can be found here. 

Please send all applications to  

asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 

OPPORTUNITIES 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/APPLICATION%20FOR%20BOARD%20AND%20COMMISSION%20MEMBERS-REV%20071620.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/FT%20ROAD%20CREW%20WORKER.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Property%20Staff%20Member%2003.30.23.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/EMPLOYMENT%20APPLICATION%202017.pdf
mailto:asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION IS STILL OPEN!   

For more information on how to get your little one enrolled for Fall 2023, please see the flyer 

included in this e-newsletter.   

*FREE GIFT FOR REGISTRATIONS COMPLETED BY JUNE 1, 2023!* 

WILLOUGHBY-EASTLAKE SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

NEWS FROM THE BOARD: 

UPCOMING EVENTS OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

     - Saturday, May 20th from 9 AM till Noon, First Covenant Church is hosting a 
special free workshop called “Crescendo”.  The workshop is for those 60 and older 
who want to unleash their potential and gain a deeper understanding of what it means 
to live with purpose, vitality, and mission in the later stages of life.  The presenters 
are national presenters who hold this workshop throughout the country.  Space for 
this event is limited.  Reservations are required to be made with Vicki Otto at 
440-781-1555 or vlojo11301@me.com.  A light lunch will be provided after the 
workshop. 

     - Sunday, May 21st at 4:00 PM,  St. Noel Church will host the Stow Heritage 
Ringers concert for their Ringin’ Green performance.  This will be a celebration of 
Celtic and folk music.  This is open to all and is a free will offering. 

See attached flyers for more information. 

     The school year is quickly coming to a close! Are you looking for summer 
activities for your children?  Interested in family programs in the 

community?  There are so many options for Willoughby-Eastlake families, 
such as the Lake County Captains and Cleveland Guardians community 

events and camps,  South High School Kareem Hunt Football Camp, Lost 
Nation Airport Pancake Breakfast, City Departments of Recreation sports, 

and STEM and manufacturing camps in all of our surrounding communities 
and so much more!  

 
     Information from approved organizations who host activities for 

Willoughby-Eastlake youth and the community are now posted 
electronically.  Click here to access the flyers and begin planning your summer 

activities now!     
 

mailto:vlojo11301@me.com
https://www.weschools.org/CommunityActivities.aspx
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If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out: 
City of Willoughby Hills,  

35405 Chardon Road,  
Willoughby Hills, OH  44094 

440-946-1234 and ask for Mayor Gardner’s Office.  
 

HAVE A WONDERFUL WEEK!
 
 

MAYOR’S REPORT TRIVIA QUESTION ANSWERS: 

Q:  What Flower is recognized as the Memorial Day Flower? 

A:  THE RED POPPY 

 

Q:  What Famous food brand traces its roots to a chain of restaurants and hotels 
founded in Cleveland in the early 1900's? 

A:  STOUFFERS 


